
 
 

Kia ora e te whānau 

What an amazing term we have had. We have so much to be grateful for as our students continue to 
excel across so many different areas of school and community life. We are proud of our students and 
we hope you are following their progress on our social media platforms. A few highlights of this term 
have been the inaugural Kapa Haka performance at Pae Rangatahi where we were fourth overall, 
Ebony Kalin finishing in the top six in the country for her race unity speech, Erina Frearson and 
Jahzel Potaka both gaining top three places at Manu Korero. Thank you to all our wonderful staff and 
community members who have helped our students achieve these incredible feats.  

Yesterday in assembly I listed all the experiences and opportunities our students had been offered 
throughout this term. The list was extensive and varied. Our staff and students have done an amazing 
job staying focused on learning despite the effects of industrial action. I think we are all hopeful next 
term will have less disruption.  

One of our school goals, Taupaenui, challenges us to strive for excellence and reach our full potential. 
We challenge our students to uphold a learning culture that is inclusive and diverse. We ask that they 
display a positive attitude and a growth mindset in the pursuit of personal excellence. It is important 
that our students understand what this value looks like in all spaces in our school and community. Our 
sports coordinator, Vicki, has published guidelines on what Taupaenui looks like on the sports field. 
These guidelines can be found later in our newsletter and apply to players, referees, coaches, 
managers, administrators and spectators. We want all our students to participate and enjoy their 
sports and for this to happen, we all must play our part.  

Our junior students should have received their reports today and hopefully many of you would have 
been able to meet with their whānau teacher to discuss their learning. I have asked students to reflect 
on the following questions and discuss them with their whānau and teachers.  

• Did I engage enough with my learning? 
• Can I learn in different ways? 
• Did I work well alongside others? 
• Did I manage myself well? 
• Did I have a growth mindset? 

As always, if you have questions about your student’s learning, please contact their whānau or module 
teacher in the first instance.  

All students in our school should be striving for Taupaenui in the classroom and I have been keeping 
a close on eye on assessment information for seniors and juniors. Today, I want to highlight the work 
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of our senior students. I am very delighted to report that 85% of our Year 11 students are on track to 
gain their Level 1 qualification. 80% and 83% of Year 12 and 13 students respectively are also on track 
to their qualification. I can also report that our senior students are gaining a good amount of Merit 
and Excellence grades, which means our students are not only passing, but are producing quality work 
in their chosen subjects.  

Attendance remains a focus and we thank every parent that is keeping a close eye on attendance 
through parent portal. The Ministry of Education has a goal to have at least 70% of students in 
New Zealand attending school for more than 90% of the time. At this stage, although we have lots of 
students meeting this target overall, we have room for improvement. Please continue to connect with 
us so we can work together to overcome any attendance barriers students might have. 

Yesterday we were able to celebrate the end of term with the Pacific Lutheran College (PLC) from 
Queensland. They have been on a music tour of New Zealand. The tour comprised four public concerts 
including one in Auckland town square and two school workshop days. Our music students joined the 
PLC students for their workshop day. Both schools collaborated and learnt together throughout the 
day. The PLC band had been rehearsing all year and our students enjoyed listening to their music. The 
highlight was the PLC band joining our students to perform pepeha from Six60. Following the 
performance from PLC our Kapa Haka group performed their complete bracket from Pae Rangatahi. 
What a performance. It was just as good the second time round and our students in this group should 
be incredibly proud of their success. Next term our Year 7 and 8 students have an opportunity to 
compete in their kapa haka competition and we are looking forward to seeing them showcase their 
talents.  

Thank you to our wonderful students and staff for a great term. Have a wonderful break and we are 
look forward to having you all back again next term to continue our learning journey.  

  

Ngā mihi 

Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
 
  



NCEA Update 
Pass Rate 40+ 60+ 80-100 
Level 1 6.3% 11.4% 73.4% 
Level 2 7.4% 14.8% 64.8% 
Level 3 8.3% 16.7% 66.7% 
Description Could still pass but 

needs further 
support 

Likely to pass 
qualification but 
needs monitoring 

On track to pass 
qualification 

 

Merit and Excellence credits 
• 39 Level 1 students have some Excellence credits 
• 99 Level 1 students have some Merit credits 
• 30 Level 2 students have some Excellence credits 
• 47 Level 2 students have some Merit credits 
• 21 Level 3 students have some Excellence credits 
• 33 Level 3 students have some Merit credits 

We are looking forward to seeing our students gain Merit and Excellence subject and course 
endorsements. 

 

100% Attendance for the year to date 

Student Year Level Whānau 
Nea Zaviera 7 PGGL 
Sarah Brotherson 8 KKGR 
Nardia Cadwallader 7 KKGR 
Taite Gray 8 WLST 
Deakin Griggs 7 WEST 
Ethan Horton 7 WEST 
Graham Merrey 9 PCSA 
Calen Parsons 8 KJHO 
Elena Saldarriaga-Jager 9 TGBA 
Ruby Saldarriaga-Jager 9 TGBA 
Shilo Stening 7 KJHO 
Hunter Stephens 9 TVCH 
Shakaia Tipene-Edwards 7 TDME 
Sarni Van Der Merwe 11 TGWH 

 

 

  



School Accounts  

Reminder when paying accounts online, please ensure you include the following details: 

TSB Bank Limited – Te Paepae o Aotea Account: 15-3950-0777159-00 
Particulars: [SURNAME] [First Initial] [Student Number] [Reference (e.g., Rugby)]   
Student Number can be found on MyKAMAR on our website 
www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 
 
 

Measles 
Te Whatu Ora has advised us to ensure that our immunisation records are up to date considering the 
identified case of measles in a school community in Auckland.  
Te Whatu Ora states you will be protected against measles if you: 
•    Had two doses of the MMR vaccine 
•    Had measles before 
•    Were born before 1 Jan 1969 
Please check the parent portal under details in the medical section to check if your child’s records 
are correct. If you need to make any amendments, please call the school office. 

 

HHS and HIS Cups and Trophies 
All trophies given out to students in 2022 from Hāwera Intermediate and Hāwera High School are to 
be returned to the Te Paepae o Aotea school office. All trophies will be stored for safekeeping to go 
on display in the new school building. 
 
Any whānau who donated their trophies and would like them returned, please notify the school office. 
 

https://www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/


  



 



  



 



Please click the link to complete the form: Studentachievementform 

https://forms.office.com/r/s8Rp7g71U8


 

BOOM 💥💥....  and just like that we’ve come to the end of Term 2.   
 
There have been so many highlights and achievements from our Te Paepae o Aotea teams and 
individuals. 
 
Term 2 has seen high participation in sport events in general; school cross country, colour run, LRA, 
Year 7 & 8 competitions and events, TSSSA, sport exchanges and lots of team sports played.  This has 
kept me very busy - wouldn't have it any other way! 
 
It's been exciting to have our school participate in two school exchanges - Year 7/8 Highlands & Devon 
Intermediate and Seniors with Waiopehu College.  I’ve seen some great competition between our 
schools with mixed results across all exchanges. 
 
In Term 3, we will be hosting Manukorihi here at home which we’re very excited about.  This will be 
the last exchange for our Year 7/8s. 
 
Congratulations to all those who have been successful in gaining national and regional representative 
honours in their chosen sport, especially at club level. I would also like to acknowledge those who 
have also chosen to give a sport or any activity a go and to get active. 
 
At Te Paepae o Aotea we have students who participate and represent themselves in activities from 
Sports, Cultural, Academic and Community in and outside of school. 
 
We have created a form to capture student achievements so we can celebrate these with you and our 
wider school through assemblies, newsletters and our social media platforms. Remember, YOUR 
achievements are what YOU believe you have accomplished and feel proud about and would like to 
share. 
 
Thank you to all our volunteers who have helped with coaching, managing, umpiring and travel.  It's 
fantastic to have support to get players to games, especially when away. I've had numerous 
conversations with students who have appreciated the support from family and community while at 
games. 
 
Now is an opportune time to remind everyone, as players, coaches, staff and supporters, that we need 
to be mindful of our on field and side line behaviour.  Our words and actions on the side line can 
influence a player or a teams' attitude and consequently, behaviour.  We need to use encouraging and 
positive vocabulary to ensure we get the best out of our students.  Lead by example, show positive 
role-modelling. 
 
As players, we can be competitive and passionate playing our sports.  As players, we need to show 
ourselves as being ‘a good sport’ by displaying respect for others and self-control.  These are valuable 
skills that can help you manage many other parts of your life.  They're also key to becoming a mature, 
respectful and successful adult. 
 
Please check out the link below on the importance of positive side-line behaviour by letting kids be 
kids.  

 
https://youtu.be/AmazzUdGWQw 

 
Good luck to all those participating in tournaments over the holidays. Most sports are not playing 
during the holidays, so take the time to enjoy a relaxing break with your whanau. 
 
Look out for TSSSA events you can register for.  Any questions, please see me in my office. 
 
 
Ngā mihi 
 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 

Sports News 

https://youtu.be/AmazzUdGWQw


 



  



 

Massey University Open Day: Wednesday August 2, 2023. 
For Year 13 Students only 

Please click the link below to register your interest 
https://forms.office.com/r/8tfuHq2ZqD 

https://forms.office.com/r/8tfuHq2ZqD?fbclid=IwAR1LDXHgLw_xr9pp1E_k_3CqMaphR_9PhNC1IyiS-rhsG4D7G35n6Vwbu9E

